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Mark Kirby

From: Blake, Patrick <Patrick.Blake@highwaysengland.co.uk>
Sent: 21 September 2021 11:40
To: Caroline Ford
Cc: Planning SE; Colclough, Joseph; George.Nock@jacobs.com; Carr, Chris; Ginn, Beata; 

transportplanning@dft.gov.uk; Spatial Planning
Subject: 91757 21/01630/OUT Land at North West Bicester, Home Farm, Lower Farm and 

SGR2, Caversfield
Attachments: NHPR Holding Rec 21_01630_OUT 21_09_21.pdf

 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Council. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the 
sender and know the content is safe. 

For the attention of: Caroline Ford, Cherwell District Council 
 
Site: Land at North West Bicester, Home Farm, Lower Farm and SGR2, Caversfield 
 
Proposal: Outline planning application for residential development (within Use Class C3), open 
space provision, access, drainage and all associated works and operations including but not 
limited to demolition, earthworks, and engineering operations, with the details of appearance, 
landscaping, layout and scale reserved for later determination 
 
Application Number: 21/01630/OUT 
 
Our Reference: # 91757 
 
Dear Caroline,  
 
National Highways (we) has been appointed by the Secretary of State for Transport as Strategic 
Highway Company under the provisions of the Infrastructure Act 2015 and is the Highway 
Authority, Traffic Authority and Street Authority for the Strategic Road Network (SRN). The SRN is 
a critical national asset and as such National Highways works to ensure that it operates and is 
managed in the public interest, both in respect of current activities and needs as well as in 
providing effective stewardship of its long-term operation and integrity. 
 
We have previously provided detailed comments for this application in a response dated 28th July 
2021. Since this time, we have not received a re-consultation nor has additional information been 
provided.  
 
We are concerned with proposals that have the potential to impact on the safe and efficient 
operation of the SRN, in this case the M40, A34 and A43. 
 
We recommend that the Local Planning Authority does not grant planning permission for the 
application for a period of a further 56 days (Ref: 21/01630/OUT) from the date of this 
recommendation to enable further assessment to be undertaken as outlined in the associated 
NHPR.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Patrick Blake, Area 3 Spatial Planning Manager 
National Highways | Bridge House | 1 Walnut Tree Close | Guildford | Surrey | GU1 4LZ 
Tel: +44 (0) 300 4701043 | Mobile: + 44 (0) 7825 024024 
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Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk 
GTN: 0300 470 1043  
 

This email may contain information which is confidential and is intended only for use of the recipient/s 
named above. If you are not an intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any copying, distribution, 
disclosure, reliance upon or other use of the contents of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received 
this email in error, please notify the sender and destroy it. 
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Registered in England and Wales no 9346363 | Registered Office: Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, 
Guildford, Surrey GU1 4LZ 

Consider the environment. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to. 


